STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

Monday 18th May 2020 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions this meeting was held remotely via telephone conference.
	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle, Andy Hinton, John Parry, Jonny Rosemont, Andrew Henderson, Bruce Norgrove

	Public:  1
	

	Also, in attendance:
       

Clerk
	N/A
Annette Fowler


PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.
N/A
1663
To receive apologies for absence
Cllr Meadowcroft
1664
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None
1665
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 20th April 2020 were approved and will be signed as an accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising

None
1666
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

Full reports can be found on the PC website www.steeplebartonparishcouncil.org

Cllr Jackson – 
The first full council meeting since lockdown was held on Wed 13th May. The virtual meeting went very well. Uplands planning recommences 1st June. 

Zoom meeting with the Lib Deb group – 25% of care homes in Oxfordshire have had deaths. 
A resident from Fleming Close contacted Cllr Jackson with concerns regarding an approved planning application for 35 North Street. It appears that the residents had not been informed of the application as they had been in the past and had not seen any notice of the application in the village. Cllr Jackson was not aware of the application but emailed Phil Shaw, WODC to ask why locals in the area had not been written to. Phil Shaw has now made contact with the resident.  
Cllr Hudspeth -  
Nothing more to add to the May report. The full report can be viewed online, see link above.

1667
Parish Council annual Insurance renewal 

The cost of the annual Insurance renewal for 2020/21 is £477.14 only slightly higher than last year. 

RESOLVED

THAT, the PC approved the renewal with Came & Company.
1668
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

The PC have received a thank you letter from St Mary’s, Steeple Barton for the donation towards the churchyard maintenance.
1669
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda
a) COVID-19 update – The volunteer group is still working well with meat orders and veg/fruit boxes being delivered and distributed to customers. We have also had food parcels donated for those in need. The Parish Council would like to say thank you to all the very kind volunteers for all their hard work. 

b) A request for the annual donation towards the maintenance of the S&SC public toilets was received. 


RESOLVED



THAT a donation of £2,000 would be made.
c) Tree Survey – Nicholson’s had submitted a quote for £520 + VAT to carry out a Site Assessment, Preparation of the final Report, Schedule and Plan, there are currently 50 trees on the plan. The charge for the previous survey in 2016 was £450 + VAT.
RESOLVED




THAT, the quote from Nicholson’s would be accepted.  
d) The DFP have requested data from the Village Appraisal for the next issue.  Cllr Rosemont is working on a report that will show how the village requirements/opinions have changed since the last appraisal. A parishioner asked about the data and availability. Cllr Rosemont confirmed that the current Survey monkey contract had expired and that we would incur additional costs if we wanted to extract the data.  Cllr Parry confirmed there was an amount in the budget allocated to the Village Appraisal. All councillors agreed that it would be worthwhile to renew the contract.      



1670
Reports
(a) School Governors report  
No report this month


(b) Highways, pavements and verge 







Cllr Henderson – nothing to report

Cllr Rosemont asked if the hedge had been trimmed around the speed sign at the Cinnamon Stick. The Clerk confirmed that it looked like the hedge had been trimmed but just around the sign.  

All agreed that the B4030 up to the Holt looked much better after the recent resurfacing.  


The Mullin motor museum – This is very close to being approved.



(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields




Obviously very quiet as still closed for business. 
Feedback from VE day has been amazing, the village are very happy with the memorial at the Sports and Social Club. It was confirmed that there were plans to hold a celebration later in the year.


1671
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson
20/00977/FUL – 15 North Street, Erection of dwelling with detached garage and associated works to include new access and parking.

No objection from PC.
1672
Finances 


a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 18th May 2019 
THAT, all payments listed were approved.
1673
To receive items for next agenda



COVID-19

1674
For Information only 

Cllr Hinton confirmed that the new Parish noticeboard is nearly ready and would hopefully be in place by the next meeting.
1675
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 15th June 2020 either by telephone conference or at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm. 
	Paper number(s).
	Paper title

	A
	Report from County Cllr Hudspeth and Cllr Jackson

	B
	Accounts for Payment


2
Signed .............................................


